
IT'S REGATTA TIME
Jack Cross at the stern and Fred Steere at the 
bow guitle a group of the younger members on 
how to paddle, steer, build the body and win or 
lose gracefully. L. to R.: Cross, John Fishbeck, 
steersmen; Bill Danford, Marybeth Williams, 
Pam Pearson, John Marshall, Bruce Ames and 

Fred Steere.

VOLLEYBALL CALL
The Volleyball Committee headed by 

Bill Capp is asking for recruits to revive 
the popular afternoon BIG GAMES. 
Many older players remember the fun 
each afternoon at 5:00 when the oldsters 
and some younger oldsters fought the 
battle of arthritis, rheumatism, falling 
arches and had one heck of a good time.

LET'S GO
Bill, being one of these semi-cripples, 

has had many requests and queries: 
"Why can’t we get these games goin’ 
again?” Here is your chance. See any 
member of the VB Committee or sign up 
on the chart on the Bulletin Board in 
the lobby—Yes, 1 want to join the gang 
daily at 5:00 p.m.

OLDSTERS TOURNAMENTS TOO
If you oldtimers would like a regular 

team set up too, either one evening a 
week or on Saturday afternoon, or on 
Sunday morn, then you may make your 
preference known on the chart described 
above. It should be loads of fun followed 
by a bit of light refreshment and a verbal 
re-hash of the battle on the Hau Terrace.

NO REGULAR TOURNAMENTS
As the canoe racing season is now in 

full swing and our many younger male 
and femme members will be arduously 
training for various regattas there are 
no tournaments planned during racing 
season. Games will consist of catch-as- 
catch-can informal contests and we hope 
a renewal of activity by the arthritic 
league.

CANOE NOTES
Fred Steere, Club Captain and Direc­

tor, is busily engaged with Coach Jack 
Cross, "Dad" Center and Ah Kong Pang, 
assistants, in whipping into shape his 
paddling hopefuls for the first canoe 
regatta of the 1954 season. "Toots” Min­
vielle has tied up canoes and we now 
have four racing canoes.

The first meet will be held on Mari-1 
time Day at Honolulu Harbor on May 
23". The Club has every facility to turn 
out many winning crews. The canoes are 
in fine shape, the coaches are as good as

You have to hapai too when you're through. At 
bow, Gilly Halpern. L. to R.: Fred Lowry, Nickie 
Beck, Stanwood Formes, Bruce Ames, Timmy 
Guard. REAR: Dave Young, Don Sheik, Tiger 
Fishbeck, Butch Hemmings, John Marshall and 

Nick Kane.

any club can produce. We have much 
talent although our girls are inclined to 
the lightweight side. However, what they 
lack in weight is made up with determi­
nation and spirit. Fred has also taken on 
the presidency of the Canoe Racing As- ( 
sociation and either job alone is enough 
for any one good man. Fred is big enough 
to carry both burdens and we predict a 
fine season for the Club, the paddlers 
and the association though Steere may 
end it with a few ulcers.

An all-out call for paddling candidates 
is now on the Bulletin Board. To build 
the body, win rewards and have a fine 
time, report to Coach Jack Cross.

it's the young fry that will keep up the OCC tra­
dition in the future. Coach Cross demonstrates 
the stroke to L. to R.: Rick Steere, Marybeth 
Williams, Kehau Kea, Stanwood Formes and 

Cynthia Hemmings.
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